
Tuesday, August 25, 2020

WILLIAMS WOODLAND PARK
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION, INC.
www.williamswoodlandpark.com

ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES

August 25th, 2020  7pm Bolakowski Greens - 17 people in attendance

● Business Meeting

o Secretary’s Report

See July Minutes

o Treasurer’s Report

44 Dues Paid Members with a balance of $23,734.01

o New Business

▪ PAPA Plan Survey

Dan Baisden came to speak with everyone about the importance of this survey.

The last one was completed in 2005.  A lot changes in 15 years.  He noted that

25 WWP neighbors have already completed the survey. He said he hopes we

can have 50 completed by the deadline of September 7th.

▪ S Harrison Traffic Calming

Meredith Stumpf has been petitioning the City of Fort Wayne for speed signs.

Harrison is getting first priority due to the amount of accidents.  Also looking at 4

way stop signs for interior streets.  The City is not fans of street art, but we are

watching what HoMa does this weekend with street art to see how the City will

react before we start our street painting project.

▪ Fall Cleanup

Will be held on September 19th this year from 8am to Noon.  Same day as the

Great American Cleanup. Not sure if we will have a dumpster or garbage truck

yet.  Normal rules apply:  no chemicals, electronics, wet paint, etc.  The

association will buy lawn packs again and Terri Stumpf will host them on her

porch for neighbors to pick up.

▪ Neighborhood Kudos to Raul

Raul finished his mural in downtown Fort Wayne.  He partnered with the Center

for Non-Violence.  Way to go, Raul!  Neighborhood is proud of you!

o Old Business

▪ HIP and ALL In

9 HIP grants received.  About $500 left to be granted. 2 SIP grants received.

About $1600 left to be granted.  For ALL In:  Sarah Stegenga brought a solar

security light to show at the meeting.  Hours worked in the alleys during the

http://www.williamswoodlandpark.com/


neighborhood cleanup will count.  Sarah will bring a few lights with her to pass

out to neighbors who complete their hours during the cleanup.

▪ Holiday Home Tour

This is our biggest fundraiser of the year.  It will be a virtual tour this year.  10

homes have already committed to participating.  (Question brought up about

videography or photography  of the homes - HHT Committee still working on)

Kick off weekend is December 5th and 6th.  There will be carolers, carriage rides,

food trucks.  There will also be a scavenger hunt. No ticket price this year, but

we are asking for donations.  A percentage of the donations will go to a local

community non-profit.  This year it is super important to get sponsors.  We are

offering 4 different levels of sponsorship:  $1,000, $500, $250, $100 with

differing perks for each level.  There will be a meeting soon for all the

homeowners committing to the 2020 tour.

● Adjournment

o The next scheduled meeting is September 29th, 7pm. Location TBD.  (will probably be

held outside one last time)  The October meeting will likely be inside.  We finally got the

OK from Simpson to use their church again.  We will need to disinfect before and after

our meeting.


